
Friday 17th November 2023 

Autumn term issue 10

Newsletter
Letter from the Head 

 

 

Dear Parent and Carers,  

 

What a lovely day it has been so far.  To see so many nurses, doctors,                          
firefighters etc and of course the odd teacher, walk through the door today 
was just brilliant!  Well done to all of you for making such an effort.  I was 
going to come as a Lifeguard this morning, but when I was presented with a 
pair of Lifeguard Speedos and a woolly hat, I decided to stick with Bat-
man…  I am sure you can all appreciate that was a wise decision for so many 
reasons. 

 

On to a sadder note now.  Today we say goodbye to two members of our 
amazing teaching team - Mrs Semmens-Waite and Mrs Leaver.  (Carenza and 
Jo).  Carenza has been part of the early years team for several years now 
and has been outstanding.  She is moving on to a career outside of education 
and I know she will be absolutely amazing at it.  All the very best of luck 
Carenza and thank you for all you hard work and dedication to Lanner.  Jo is 
also off to pastures new and leaving the education sector.  I am sure you will 
all know Mrs Leaver as she has been here for many years now and her                     
presence and positive bubbly attitude will be so sadly missed.  She has given 
so much to Lanner school - and a thank you does not go anywhere near                    
expressing just how grateful I am to her.  But thank you anyway Jo – you will 
be missed.  So, all the very best of luck to Jo and Carenza, you are both                      
wonderful human beings and the positive impact you have had on so many                  
children over the years is something to be incredibly proud of. (Rest assured 
we will be seeing them again soon - people struggle to keep away from                            
Lanner – so I am sure they will be back in some capacity).  

 

   That’s all from me this week.  Thank you again for your efforts 
   today and your generous donations, (these will be passed on via 
    the usual channels). Your children really are blessed as we all 
      know that being a parent holds a real ‘hero’ status.  And well 
    done to all the children today too – their energy has been 
     incredible today.  So many laughs and giggles as well as 
     the usual sprinkle of kindness and love.  Have a                       
     fantastic weekend all.  

 

      Kind regards 

 

     Kieran Walsh  



Dates for your diary 

Attendance Cup 

Group % Attend 

Year 1 90.8 

Year 2 96.3 

Year 3 97.8 

Year 4 93.8 

Year 5 91.3 

Year 6 91.0 

Totals 93.5 

Yr 

Lannergrams 

Word 

of  

the week 

Our word of the week is – coax  

 

Definition —to get someone to do something          
by gentle urging. 

 

It took almost an hour to coax the                                    

cat down from the tree.  

 

Please try and use this word as much as  

you can with your child. 

 

Well done to everyone who received a  

Lannergram this week: 
 

Y1: Nate, Tilly, Thomas 

Y2: Daniel, Harry, Desmond 

 Y3: Axl, Freddie, Anna 

Y4: Lerryn, Ellie, Heidi 

 Y5: George, Layla, Charlie 

Y6: Siena, Ruan, Chloe 
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 Thursday 7th December -National Christmas                   

Jumper day –  (non-school uniform and Christmas 

jumper).  

 Wednesday 13th December—Christmas dinner day 

– (non-school uniform and Christmas Jumpers can 

be worn).  

 Wednesday 13th December—5.30pm Reception 

Christmas production 

 Thursday 14th December—2.00pm Y1/2 production 

 Thursday 14th December—5.30pm Y3,4,5 & 6                      

production 

 Tuesday 19th January—Last day of term  

 Thursday 4th January—Return to School  

 w/c 24th June.  Sports week – Sports Day—26.06.24 
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Please try and use this French word                                                                        

as much as you can with your child. 
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French word 

of  

the week 

‘pourquoi’ 

means                        

‘why’ 

 in French. 

This week’s discussion is: 

What is the most important part of a fork? 

Please try to discuss this week’s  

question with your child. 

 

School Christmas Dinner 

Please note that all                  

bookings will need to be 

made by the 6th               

December.  

Christmas Dinner is the 

ONLY choice on the day, 

choices selected other 

than ‘main’ or ‘veggie’ will 

be removed.  

 

Many thanks. 

Absence from School 

Please can we remind you that all absences must be reported to the school office, even if you 

have informed the class teacher through Dojo or Seesaw.  Please report any absences by 

8.45am, press option 1 which will take you to the absence voicemail box. 

Many thanks. 
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Pen recycling 

Please bring in your used pens as we are now          
collecting them all to be recycled. 

Items that we can accept are: 

All brands of writing instruments, whether 
in plastic or metal pen, felt tip,  highlighter,                          

marker,  correction fluid pot or tape, mechanical 
pencil and eraser pen (cap included).  

 

 

 

Friday 10th November 2023 

Autumn term issue 10 

Random fun 

fact of the week!  

The lion has the loudest roar  of all the big cats... 

...in fact it is so loud it can be heard up to five miles away!  


